
Bristol Parks & Recreation 

Ellingwood Information Center 

February 15, 2022 

 

 

Commissioners present: Sandra Lane, Laurie Mahan 

 

Also present, Pat Porter, Four Representatives from the Pemaquid Artists Gallery 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:00 P.M. with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Minutes 

Laurie made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 18th meeting, Sandra seconded, 

and motion carried. 

 

Art Gallery Signage 

The detail of the proposed sign was reviewed, and it was determined that the proposed sign was 

in excess of the size allowed.  The Art Gallery people will be consulting with Joe Rose to 

determine what will be allowed and get back to the Park Commissioners with a new proposal. 

 

Ballfield Pesticide Bid 

At this time, it was not felt that there was a need for this product. 

 

Bath Band 

The Bath Band will be playing at light house park on July 20 at 6:30.  The Commissioners will 

be paying them in accordance with the previous performances. 

 

Memorial Picnic table at the lighthouse 

A request has been made to place an additional picnic table at the lighthouse.  The Commissioners 

will review locations and approve the placing of the table once the location is established.  Laurie 

first, Sandra seconded, the motion carried. 

 

Digital Sign Ordinance 

The ordinance covering the digital sign expires in 2023 so it has been recommended that the parks 

decide if they wish to keep the sign and if so, work towards getting a warrant on the 2023 Town 

Report.  Deferred until Clyde’s return. 

 

Signs Marking Property Boundary 

Final decision to be made later. 

 

Memorial Bench at Lighthouse Park 

If a satisfactory location can be found for another bench it will be allowed.  Location to be 

researched. 

  



Water Grants 

Any decision on this will depend on availability of a grant to make the water at the beach potable.  

A call will be made to Maine CDC to determine eligibility. 

 

Remote to control the router at the Lighthouse Apartment outside of the Apartment 

Due to numerous occasions of failure on the part of the router to transmit the weather information.  

It was recommended that we install a remote turn on, turn off device so that the router can be 

activated from outside the apartment.  This was motioned by Laurie and seconded by Sandra.  

Installation will be investigated. 

 

Adding an additional administrator to the Facebook Page 

It was determined at this time the addition of another administrator was not necessary and all 

submissions for the page go through Laurie.  

 

Art Gallery 

The art gallery asked if we had an electrician to install the fans, we do not, but we were able to 

give them the names of several local electricians who have done work for the park in the past. 

 

Parks Director position 

The ad has been placed in the Lincoln County News and the town website.  Also placed with 

MMA. 

 

Science Camp 

Has been scheduled for June 27 – July 1. 

 

Public Comments 

None. 

 

Other Business: 

There being no further business, Laurie made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:05 pm. 

 


